
St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission 

August 10, 2023 

 

The St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission met at the Welcome Center.  In attendance were Bryan 

LeBlanc, Tim Clouatre, Karen Budde, and Lauren Järvi. 
  
Meeting called to order by Lauren at 8:04 AM.   

 

Bryan moved to approve the minutes for the July 6 meeting.  Tim seconded the motion which 

was approved by B & T.   

 

We discussed lot sales and general availability at Grove.  Karen will follow up with Chad and get 

details that she’ll outline in writing for herself and others going forward. 

 

An email query from Jeffrey Ranney regarding his family history and burials in Grove prompted 

Karen to research our records and determine what we may be able to provide to him for his 

project.  Lauren will see if Roger Brown can shed any additional light on what Karen came up 

with, and respond to Mr. Ranney. 

 

The concern raised last month by Mr. Creaser about the condition of the fencing and perimeter of 

the Grove near his family plots was discussed.  Tim had taken a drive out to see and Bryan had a 

good sense of the situation.  Karen will do another site visit and record some photos.  Our sense 

is that no immediate action is needed.   

 

Lauren reported that no progress has been made with any transfer of the St Johnsbury Center 

Cemetery.   We assume they’re working on getting their records in order, and may or may not be 

interested in having us assume ownership at some point in the future. 

 

Tim moved to adjourn at 8:47.  Seconded by Bryan, approved by B & L 

 
 

Our next meeting will be on September 7. 

 


